## Holland Conservation Commission

Minutes of Commission meeting held on May 24, 2011.

Present: Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Marcia Beal, Patricia Caron, Nathan Gumlaw, Mary Lovett and James Wettlaufer. Absent: Marianne Martone.

Chairperson called the meeting to order. The minutes of the May 10, 2011 meeting were read and accepted and will be distributed.

Mary vandenBerg spoke of her concern regarding the ZBA plot plans of Desiree Joy of 2 Stony Hill Rd. to build a garage. Her concern is the steepness of the property.

Mail: We received a Request for Certificate of Compliance from Gary Barker, whose project was to repair a lake front wall at 11 Pine Tree Dr., (DEP File #184-0245). A site visit is scheduled for Friday, May 27 at 6:00 p.m.

Mark Farrell of Green Hill Engineering gave us a check paying the Town for a Notice of Intent for Vincent Donato's project to repair a septic system at 91 Maybrook Rd.

Patricia Caron of 29 Shore Dr. showed pictures of deteriorating terraced retaining walls which they would like to replace with Versa Locks. Mary vandenBerg signed Procedure Sheet #2011-1457.

David Bucce!!

Partin Breeze!!! drew a map of various trees that Rick and Val Lundin of 21 Shore Dr. would like removed. David will those trees and a site visit is planned for Friday, May 27 at 6:00 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 0.00 pm.

Respectfully submitted by

Patricia Caron, Secretary

Capies to Salast Board, Town Clark, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, Highway Surveyor, ZBA, File and HCC Chairperson.